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MAY 

2025 

2024-2025 OFFICERS 
Commander- Lee Swerczek; 1st Vice Commander- Janet Rein, 
2nd Vice Commander - Michelle Hunt, Finance Officer:, Post 
Service Officer:  Janise Jensen Chaplain - Bill Streuber ; Judge 
Advocate - Derrel Morgan; Sergeant-at-Arms - Robert Mero;  
Historian– Mike Thomas;  Adjutant - Rick     Bernard 

*POST COMMANDER COMMENTS* 
POST OFFICERS 2025–2026 

The following Legionnaires have  nominated for office for 2025 – 2026 with no opposition . 

Post Commander: Jim Rowan, 1st Vice Commander: Janet Rein 

2nd Vice Commander: Open, Finance Officer: Lee Swerczek 

Post Service Officer: Janise Jensen, Chaplain: Bill Streuber, Judge Advocate: Richard Trow-
bridge 

Sergeant at Arms: Robert Mero, Historian: Mike Thomas 

Executive Committee: The fifteen (15) member Executive Committee will be elected at this 
month’s meeting. 

2025 - 2026 Officers will be installed  at this month’s General membership Meeting, Wednes-
day May 21st, 1900, (7PM) 

 

All Legionnaires are encourage to attend. 

 

Lee A Swerczek 

Post Commander 

> Legion Renewals 2025..... 
Post 166 IS NOW OVER 95% 

The Post 166 numbers are great - inching closer to the goal of  100% ! 
Transfers into the Post and new members coming in have been increasing 
our membership. Continue to recruit new members. 
     The American Legion is here for us the VETERANS - lobbying for our bene-
fits, VA, Education, community, disabled vets, plus more; thus upholding the 
strength of  teamwork, and confirming the pillars we promote. 
> You can renew by cash, check, money order, bank check, and on-line at Myl-
egion.com. Contact me if  you have any questions or concerns at the Post, or 
call (843) 553-5454. < 
 
FOR GOD AND COUNTRY - 
Janet Rein, 1st Vice Commander 



*AUXILIARY REPORT* 

   “LEST WE FORGET” 

Starting this month off thanking everyone one more time for your support with our Potluck 
Dinner! It was slow but we ended up doing quite well. Thank you to everyone that brought 
your pot of deliciousness! 

This month we will be doing our Flanders Field. For those that are not familiar with this it will 
be set up at the entrance to the ballroom. You honor a veteran or family member by donating to 
get a poppy labeled with your choice of names and that is placed in our Flanders Field. After 
Memorial Day you can, if you would like, pick up your poppy for a keepsake of leave it to be 
recycled for next time. This year we will also have yard stakes that you will be able to donate 
to for our Outside Flanders Field to be exhibited on Memorial Day. We hope to be present at 
functions, meetings and on Sunday mornings for you to pick and donate at your convenience. 
If you need to contact me to meet any other time, please feel free to do so by texting me at 
843-343-4212 or email me at geh29445@gmail.com. I can usually be to the Post within say 30 
minutes to an hour. 

We will be having our second round of nominations and elections at our May 5th meeting and 
I am happy to say we have had a good response to members stepping up to run for office. This 
is a good way to get more members active and getting to know what the Auxiliary is and what 
we do. I will be stepping down as President after 5 years and letting my successor lead the 
way. It has been my utmost pleasure to have been Unit 166’s President and pledge to support 
the upcoming list of officers. Hopefully our Legion family will continue to support the new of-
ficers the way you did for me these past five years. I will still be around and continuing to sup-
port our Veterans and Post 166. 

Pray for anyone that may be ill, homebound or may have lost a loved one. BE THE ONE to 
reach out to anyone who may be in distress! LISTEN and try to help them find the help they 
may need. YOU can make a difference! You never know when you may BE THE ONE that 
saves that person! 

THANK YOU to all our Veterans past, present and future for all you have given and are still 
willing to give! GOD BLESSYOU! 

Our next meeting will be June 2nd at 7:00pm 

For Service not Self 

Gloria Evans-Hill, President 843-343-4212 or geh29445@gmail.com 

*SAL SQUADRON 166 NEWS* 

A message from the Commander: 

At Aprils meetings we held our elections. I would like to thank my brothers for their continued support. I am 
proud to continue to represent the SAL as Commander.  Congratulations to our incoming officers! I look for-
ward to another great year for the SAL.  

Our fish fry is fast approaching! Mark your calendars to be with the SAL on June 28. We will be revealing the 
winners of our raffle!! 

Our next meeting is May 7 @ 7pm. Please make plans to attend. Volunteer when and where you can.  
 
FOR GOD AND COUNTRY 

JASON VAN HEUMEN 

COMMANDER 



 SHOW YOUR PRIDE* 
WEAR A POST SHIRT/HAT 

ORDER FORMS ARE AVAILABLE  IN THE   

    CALENDAR BOX ON THE CLUB SIDE. 

ALL ORDERS ARE PRE-PAID. 

We Are Here to Honor Your Fallen Veterans. 

*THIS IS A FREE SERVICE* 

Just Use Web Site For Our Services Or To Join 

Thank You 

*ATTENTION* 

BLUE PLATE 
 DINNER SPECIALS 

*LAST PAGE OF NEWSLETTER* 

 

*KENTUCKY* 

*DERBY* 

  SAT. MAY 3PM 

 



  *POST SERVICE OFFICER* 

                   DID YOU KNOW ??? 

Patriot Villas is an apartment  complex that caters to previously 
homeless veterans. They have a food pantry on site that helps the 
veterans that live there. They are in need of  nonperishable items. 

Laundry pod, Dish  soap, instant coffee regular, sugar creamer, toilet 
paper, grits, Oatmeal, Ketchup, Mayo & Mustard, salt & pepper, 
spam / Vienna Sausages, can Chicken / Tuna, Fruit Cups /Canned 
Fruit, Popcorn / Crackers, Pork n Beans / Hormel Dinners, Canned  
Vegetables,  Corned Beef   Hash, Shelf  Milk, Juice, canned soda, 

 

We have a drop tub at the entrance to the post where you can bring 
your donations. 

 

Janise Jensen 

Post Service Officer, 843-553-5454 

                                                    

KIA TRIBUTE TACK 
Also known as a "Battlefield 

Cross"  

or "Fallen Soldier's Cross" or 

"Soldiers Cross". 

Are now on sale for $7.00   

*See Bartender for purchase* 

*HONORING THOSE WHO HAVE*  

*FALLEN* 

 



*WELCOME NEW MEMBERS * 

 Welcome to our new members: Joseph Norris , 

Marshall Jenkins, Christopher Holmes,  

Betti Hoover, Nicholas Anderson, Michael Burnett, 

Alex Antol, Lynn Cornine, Vincent Lombardo,  

William Perper, Jason Shepard, Altor Smith, Eric 
Wight, William Yaeger, Steven Harrison, Howard 
Cousins, James Bargmann, Richard J. Kobor,  

Ronald Curry, Thomas Dolly, Wardell Harrell Jr, 

Joseph B. Travis 

 

Attending  the  General  Membership Meeting, 3rd 
Wednesday of each month at 7PM is a great way  to 
get introduced to your Post.  

Janet Rein, 1st Vice Cmdr. 

Membership Chairman 

*COMMERATIVE BRICKS* 

*THE AMERICAN LEGION* 

VETERANS 

HELPING 

VETERANS 

& 

*THEIR FAMILIES* 

*THANK YOU* 

On behalf of the Post, I want to thank all the Tenant Organi-
zations along with all of you who helped us meet our  

Financial Goals for Boys State and Memorial Day Flags. 

Your support is truly remarkable and appreciated. 

Once again thank you all. 

 

Lee A. Swerczek, Post Commander 



 

 

 

 

 

 

     COME  DINE 

   WITH US 

     *GOOD FOOD* 

     *GREAT TIMES* 

*FREE BIRTHDAY MEAL* 

This is a special invitation to all members of the 
Legion Family. On your birthday, if we are 
serving food, (6 days a week), your meal is free. 
Just show your waitress your current member-
ship card and ID card when ordering.   

A special birthday present from the Post. 

 

PLEASE DONATE TO THE POST BY 
SHARING THIS LINK WITH FRIENDS 
AND FAMILY 

HTTPS://WWW.PAYPAL.COM/DONATE/?HOSTE
D_BUTTON_ID=R876A3VN2U2D8 

THANK YOU 

LEE SWERCZEK, POST COMMANDER 

    *RIFLE RAFFLE* 

Tickets now on sale for Dept.  

Annual Raffle 

52 GUNS  
 Will be given away between   JULY 8th through  

August 2nd 

         TICKETS JUST $25.00 EA  
 *See Bartender /Post Cmdr. or / Rick Bernard in office* 

*TICKETS ARE LIMITED*  

CALL 843-553-5454 FOR  TKTS 

 



 

USE THIS 

QR CODE FOR OUR 

*WEBSITE*  

 

     Please COME BY THE Post and see our commemorative Patio and Mural* 

*LEGION RIDERS* 
1. Our monthly Meeting is on 10 May 2025, 
9:30 AM Bar side. 

2. Our quarterly Spaghetti Dinner is sched-
uled for 15 May 2025, 6:00 PM. Come and 
enjoy a delicious meal. 

3. Some members of our chapter will attend 
the South Carolina American Legion Summer 
Convention in Columbia on 17 May 2025. 

4. Our chapter will support the Post Memorial 
Day flag placement at Carolina Memorial 
Cemetery. 

5. We are hosting another Accident Scene 
Management for Riders on 31 May 2025, 
8:00 AM at the post, all Riders are invited to 
attend. Contact our chapter for more infor-
mation. 

H. Devarie, Jr. 

ALR Chapter 166 

Director 

843-377-6899 

 

 



**POST 166 HONOR GUARD** 

The Honor Guard continues to extend invitations for new members. We train and outfit you. All 
that is asked in return is a positive attitude and some of your time. The experience is most 
worthwhile and personally gratifying. 

 

We invite those who might be considering joining our ranks to visit with us at our drills. You can 
see us, talk with us and get a feel for who we are as a team and as individuals with no obligation 
to you. Should you desire to join us, we make it as easy as possible. 

 

Over the course of a year, we conduct about 20 Saturday drills, provide our services to another 7 
major Post events and answer the requests for the funerals of veterans. The overall demands on 
us are not overwhelming but the satisfaction of doing well in these calls is long-lasting. 

For more information, contact me at 843-789-3597 or via e-mail at Thomdav2@att.net. 

 

For the Guard, 

Mike Thomas 

 

 

* INSTALLATION / AWARDS BANQUET* 
The Post will be having a  Awards Banquet for Legion Year 2024 –2025 Legion, Auxiliary, 
Riders and SAL Officers on Saturday June 7th. Social hour will begin at 5PM, program at 
6PM and dinner around  7PM.  Socializing  is  encouraged  after  the dinner. All are encour-
aged to come and enjoy the evening and support those who will be honored.  All Legion Fami-
ly Members are encouraged to attend this evening of fun and festivities. 

Thank You, 

 

Rick Bernard, Post Adjutant 

*TIN CAN SAILORS* 
Shipmates, 

We had a wonderful BBQ fundraiser on Saturday 26 April. Thank you to everyone who helped clean the grill, 
prepared the pork butts, did the cooking, and supported the event. We presold over 45 butts and sold more than 
85 meals. A special thanks to our member L.C. for donating towards the expenses. I'd also like to thank Dave 
Coates for pushing the event out on social media which certainly helped bolster our numbers. To the general 
membership please come to the May meeting if you are able as we will be debriefing the BBQ and discussing 
potential changes for future BBQs and fundraisers. We are in the season of hot weather, make sure if you're 
spending time outdoors you are hydrating, applying sunscreen, wear a hat, and take necessary precautions. 
Heat can exacerbate underlying health issues. Once again please reach out to me if you are interested in attend-
ing a RiverDogs baseball game, we would like to attend one as a unit but we need accurate numbers to check 
pricing and seating availability. As always if you have any issues or concerns feel free to reach out to me or 
XO Russ Nichols. 

Very Respectfully 

 Richard Powell, Skipper 



*Post 166 Chaplain’s Report* 

A. Chaplain’s Report 

          1. Sickness and Distress 

               * If you are in need of the Post Chaplain please contact Bill Streuber at (843)469-8154 or 

               westreuber@homesc.com. 

           2. Cards Mailed Out 

                 * Sympathy: 1  

                 * Get Well:  1  

                   * Thinking of  You: 0 

             3.   Memorial Services 

                  * None to report. 

               4.   Work in Progress 

                   * Working with Voluntary Services and Chaplains office to assist at the Ralph H. Johnson VAMC with  

                       Pastoral services. 

                    * Working Mentoring Homeless Veterans. 

                    *  Working on Memorial Day Service prayers. 

 

  B. Veteran’s Affairs Voluntary Service V.A.V.S.  

      1. Ralph H. Johnson VAMC 

             *    Flu shots available for veterans. You can walk in and get your shot.   

       2. Clinics 

                   *   Flu shots available for veterans. Walk-ins welcome. 

        3.  Volunteer Service 

                 *  New volunteers are being accepted. 

                    -  COVID-19 Vaccinations are no longer being required: however, you must sign the Memo  

                        Wavier for VAMC Liability, and be on file. (See Bill Streuber for Waiver)           

                     -   Must get Flu Vaccine every year. 

                    * V.A.V.S. Quarterly Meeting 

                      - Attended V.A.V.S. Quarterly Meeting  on Monday, March 24, 2025 –virtual  at 13:30. 

                      - Next meeting Monday Hune 23, 2025 at 18:00 –TBD  

         4.    Post 166 Voluntary Report 

                  *  Activity  

                      - Nothing to report 

                  * Post Volunteer Numbers 

                          - Visiting  Report 

                               Volunteers              Veterans             Hours               Miles              Donations 

                                        13          363                     60                  874.2             $273.17 

                          -  Volunteer Service Report 

                                 Volunteers              Hours               Miles            Services Rendered 

                                        1                              85.5                980               Reminder Phone Calls 

                     

  

 

William E. (Bill) Streuber,  

V.A.V.S Chairman / Post Chaplain  

 



    FLAG DROP BOX 

There is a flag drop off box located in front of the Post. 
This box is designated for old worn out flags that need to 
be disposed of. If you have such a flag at home or at 
your business, you may come by anytime and drop it off 
in the Flag Retirement Box or bring it inside and we’ll 
make sure it is properly disposed in a proper manner.  

 

Lee Swerczek, Post Commander 

*40 & 8 REPORT* 

This month’s promenade will be held on May 27th. It will be second round of 
nominations and elections. Make sure you have a 2025 card and come out and 
make your voice heard. Installation will be in June. 

Membership is still not where it should be, so; if you know any of the delinquent 
ones, It’s a Golden time to contact them and encourage renewal as soon as possi-
ble. 

The Gator Wreck is May 2 - 4. Make sure your registration is in, then come out 
and support your Voiture. 

Grande Promenade is scheduled for July. I will update as more info becomes 
available. 

I would still like to see more participation in our Voiture activities in the coming 
year. This is your Voiture, Help make it all it can be. 

Brian (Bat) Masterson 

Chef de Gar*40 & 8 REPORT* 
 

*LOTS OF ACTIVITIES* 
*THIS MONTH* 

*COME JOIN THE FUN* 

*CABANE 1067* 

We had a great time at Southland’s Dixie in Gatlinburg, TN. 
 
We held first round of nominations at the April Rendezvous. We will have the election of 2025-2026 officers 
at the May 27th Rendezvous. 
 
The Gator Wreck is the first weekend in May. The hospitality room will be open Friday from 12-4 PM. If you 
can bring food, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Hope to see you at the next Rendezvous. 
 
For God and Country, 
 
Kathy Ahner, La Presidente  



*BLESSING BOX* 
A Blessing Box has been set up in front of the Post next to 
the Flag Retirement Box. This box is for anyone who would 
like to donate  nonperishable items for those in need in the 
local community. Items can be put in the box anytime. Let 
us  show  the  community  the  American  Legion  Post  166  

really does care. 

 

Lee Swerczek,  

Post Commander 

HAVE YOU CHECKED OUT 

OUR FACEBOOK PAGE AT:  

AMERICANLEGIONPOST166 

GOOD INFO TO BE HAD. 

*ATTENTION* 

THE AUXILIARY ASKS YOU TO PLEASE BRING 
COUPONS TO SUPPORT MILITARY FAMILIES 
OVERSEAS 

*BOX IS IN THE BAR* 

WANTED* 

ALUMINUM CANS ; PLEASE BRING 
YOUR EMPTY ALUMINUM CANS 
ONLY TO THE POST FOR  

RECYCLING. THEY SUPPORT OUR 
JROTC PROGRAM. 

 

 

 

*BE THE ONE* 

LEGIONNAIRES; RECRUIT *3* NEW MEMBERS,  

GET A *BE THE ONE PIN* 

JANET REIN, 1st VICE. CMDR. 

*VETERANS & ACTIVE DUTY*  

       *MILITARY* 

 “ALL WELCOME” 



*DOG TAGS* 
The  Post  is  asking  for  the  names  of  
relatives  or friend  who paid the ulti-
mate sacrifice in combat so we can 
have dog tags made to be hung on our 
Solider Cross on Memorial Day, Mon-
day May 26th. If you would like to 
honor a friend or relative please contact 
me at (843)553-5454 or e-mail at adju-
tantalpost166sc@outlook.com with the 
name, rank, branch of service and con-
flict in which they gave their all.       

Rick Bernard, Adjutant 
             

 *WANTED* 

PICTURES OF THE POST AND 
IT’S MEMBERS DATING FROM 

1967 TO  2000. 

I AM  PUTTING TOGETHER A 
HISTORY OF THE POST. 

PICTURES CAN BE DROPPED 
OFF AT THE  POST. 

ATTN: MIKE THOMAS 

 

*THANK YOU IN ADVANCE* 

MIKE THOMAS, POST HISTORIAN 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MAY 23rd 

NATIONAL POPPY 

DAY 



 



 MEMORIAL DAY SERVICES 

Each year this American Legion Post places American Flags on the graves of Veterans buried in Carolina 
Memorial Gardens and Funeral Home located on Rivers Avenue, N. Charleston. As in the past this Post 
normally has an outstanding participation for this event, we are in hopes this tradition continues, as there are 
in excess of 3,000 to be placed. It is for this reason that your help is requested and will be greatly appreciated. 
Flags will be distributed to volunteers beginning at 0800 at the Garden of Valor Section in Carolina Memorial 
Gardens, on Saturday 24 May 2025. 
The Memorial Day Program is scheduled to commence at 10:00 on Memorial Day 26 May 2025 at the 
American Legion Post 166, Goose Creek. The program will include the Post Honor Guard , guest speaker and 
wreath laying  followed by a light refreshment buffet provided by both the Legion Post and Auxiliary Unit 
166. 
Hope to see a good turnout for both events. 
Remember the reason for Memorial Day. 
 
Thank you 
 
Don Pace 

 



POST BY-LAW CHANGE 

The following proposed By-Law change was approved by the Executive Committee on Tues-
day April 8, 2025. It will be voted on at the General Membership Meeting on Wednesday, May 
15, 2025. 

 

Current: ARTICLE V: ELECTION OF OFFICERS 

3: Post members, in good standing, are eligible to hold elected office. First round nominations 
for elected positions will open at the regular Post meeting in March, followed by a second 
round of nominations at the April meeting, after which all nominations will be closed. This will 
allow ample time for all nominations to be made and all nominees to accept. Nominees must 
accept the nomination in order for it to be valid and may accept nomination for only one office. 
Acceptance will be verbal or written notice, reported to and accepted by the Judge Advocate.  

The Commander is limited to two consecutive terms. Other officers may succeed themselves. 

 

Suggested: ARTICLE V: ELECTION OF OFFICERS 

3: Post members, in good standing, after being a member of Post 166 for 1 year are eligible to 
hold elected office. First round nominations for elected positions will open at the regular Post 
meeting in March, followed by a second round of nominations at the April meeting, after 
which all nominations will be closed. This will allow ample time for all nominations to be 
made and all nominees to accept. Nominees must accept the nomination in order for it to be 
valid and may accept nomination for only one office. Acceptance will be verbal or written no-
tice, reported to and accepted by the Judge Advocate.  

The Commander is limited to two consecutive terms. Other officers may succeed themselves. 

 



 

 


